
  

HALEBANK PARISH COUNCIL  

  

NOTICE OF CONCLUSION OF  

ANNUAL GOVERNANCE AND ACCOUNTABILITY FOR THE YEAR ENDING 31 MARCH  

2024 

  

  

The audit of accounts for Halebank Parish Council for the year ending 31 March 2024 

has been completed and the accounts have been published.  

The Annual Governance and Accountability Return is available for inspection by any 

local government elector of the area of Halebank Parish Council on application to:  

  

Christine Southern,                                                                                                                                                 

Clerk/RFO to Halebank Parish Council,                                                                                                                      

44 Hale Gate Road,                                                                                                                                             

Halebank,                                                                                                                                                            

Widnes,                                                                                                                                                                     

WA8 8LZ   

Between the hours of 9:00am – 12:00pm Monday – Friday  

  

Copies will be provided to any person on payment of £1.00 for each copy of the 

Annual Governance and Accountability Return.  

  

Announcement made by:  Christine Southern   

  

Date of Announcement:  24 August 2024   

  

  


